
CalendarOctober Lecture Will Reveal 
òPrehistoric Paciþ c Groveó

Volume 10, Issue 9                                                                                                              October  2010

The Heritage Society of Paciþ c Grove

Dedicated to Maintaining the Beauty and Individuality of Paciþ c Grove
NEWSLETTER

What has become known What has become known Wfondly as òAmericaõs Wfondly as òAmericaõs WLast Hometownó also WLast Hometownó also W
may have been among its first.  
On Friday, October 22, 7-9 
p.m. at PG Performing Arts 
Center (details on page 4) 
archaeologists Gary Breschini 
and Trudy Haversat will present 
a fascinating talk about what 
they found in a 7,150-year-old 
Native American burial site in 
Pacific Grove. 

The townõs new Senior 
Housing Project, a three-story, 
48-unit complex which was 
completed in 2006, rests atop 
the burial site.  Two years 
before a single shovel of dirt 
could be removed from the 
site, Breschini, who holds a 
doctorate in anthropology and 
specializes in the prehistoric 
Indian tribes of the Monterey 
Peninsula and California, 

brought in a team to excavate 
and survey the site.  Their 
goal was to determine what 
remained from the community 
that lived and died there, and 
to interpret and preserve 
their findings that they might 
construct an understanding of 
the substance and form of the 
prehistoric residentsõ lifestyle.  

By studying burials and 
human skeletal remains, animal 
and fish bones, stone tools and 
pollen, the team was able to 
learn something about this 
environment, which Breschini 
says dates back some 2,000 
years before the pyramids were 
built in Egypt.  

The team worked in the 
field for a year and a half to 
put a report together about 
this prehistoric site.  A Florida 
firm performed carbon dating 
studies, while experts in 

Colorado did a pollen and 
macro floral analysis.  Obsidian 
found at the site was sent to a 
company in Colorado, animal 
bones went to Southern 
California and stone tools were 
analyzed in Sacramento.  Test 
results produced findings that 
support Breschiniõs report, 
which he will reveal in a special 
lecture on the evening of 
October 22, sponsored by the 
Heritage Society.  

òPrehistoric Pacific Groveó 
will be the third in this yearõs 
Heritage Society lecture series.  
It is not to be missed!  

All opinions expressed are 
those of the authors and do 
not necessarily reÿ ect the 

ofþ cial positions of the Board 
of Directors, but are meant 
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OCTOBER
PRESERVING HISTORY FORUM

Monterey ð Maritime Museum
October 15

òWHATõS SO FUNNY ABOUT 
HISTORY?ó CONFERENCE
Sonora-Jamestown-Columbia, 

California
October 21-23

òPREHISTORIC PACIFIC GROVEó 
LECTURE

Paciþ c Grove ð Center for 
Performing Arts

October 22

NOVEMBER
CALIFORNIA NIGHT

San Francisco - California Historical 
Society

November 10

Who lived 7,000 years ago where Paciþ c Grove Senior Housing now stands?

Heritage 
Society 

Donates Art 
for Auction

The Heritage Society has 
donated six paintings 
from its collection for a 

special silent auction to benefit 
the Pacific Grove Library.  The 
paintings are on display in the 
library at 550 Central Avenue, 
and bids can be made there 
through October 15.  




